
   

Liberty Elementary                                              April 2019 

   April 
12—Crazy Hat Day 
16—Spring Music Concert 
19—No School 
22—No School 
24—Mid Terms Sent Home 
25—SAC/PTO Meeting @ 5:30pm 

   May 

21—Annual Talent Show 
23—SAC/PTO @ 5:30pm 
27—Memorial Day—No School 
30—Fifth Grade Kickball Game 
31—Last Day of School 

 

Liberty Patriot Stars 

Liberty Leaders  

are changing the world! 

FSA   

TESTING  DATES 
 

April 2  
4th & 5th Grade Writing 

 

April 3rd & 4th 
3rd Grade ELA 

 

May 1st and 2nd 
4th and 5th Grade ELA 

 

May 7th & 8th 
 3rd, 4th, and 5th Grade 

Math 
 

May 9th & 10th ~ 5th Grade 
Science 

Bonnie Plants 
Third Grade Cabbage Program 

 
In 1996 Bonnie Plants initiated the 3rd Grade Cabbage Program in and 
around headquarters in Union Springs, Alabama, with a mission to   
inspire a love of vegetable gardening in young people and grow our 
next generation of gardeners. By 2002 the program grew to become a 
national endeavor, including the 48 contiguous states. Each year,   
Bonnie trucks more than one million free O.S. Cross, or “oversized” 
cabbage plants to 3rd Grade classrooms across the country.  If         
nurtured and cared for, kids can cultivate, nurture and grow giant    
cabbages, some bigger than a basketball, tipping the scales, often over 
40 pounds!  

Pictured here is Dylan Smith, a third grader in Mrs. Schmidt’s class, 
with his cabbage weighing 12 lbs. 8 oz.  Way to go Dylan! 
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News from  
Mrs. Lombard’s  

ART ROOM 
 

We have lots of art news to share! Eighteen students 
in grades K through 5 had their art displayed at the 
Charlotte County Fair. Red, white, and blue placement 
ribbons were 
awarded by the 
judges. Students      
received their rib-
bons on the 
morning news 
and artwork was 
then taken to be 

displayed at the superintendent’s office! Congratulations to the follow-
ing artists: K- Gina Maloney, Gabby Honea, Sofia Rodriguez 1st grade- 

Ethan Schroeder, Natalie Man-
dile, Inigo Marin-Lane 2nd grade- 
Mya Goede, Emmy Hall, My Linh 
Coong / 3rd grade- Jiselle Pierre, 
Kalyn Brozanski, Miguel 
Dominguez / 4th grade- Chloe 
Conohan, Aniyah Coles-Edwards, 
Conner Kidd / 5th grade- Shyann Vachris, Hannah Tuttle, Jazmyn Go-
forth. 
 
Fifth Graders took part in a program called Tag Art, which is spon-
sored by the Tax 
Collector’s Office.        
Students designed 
license plates that 

they could purchase. All designs were submitted and I am 
proud to say that Liberty had three designs that were 

chosen as win-
ners and are 
now available for 
the public to    
purchase. Con-
gratulations to 
Cymone Bailey, 
Sydney Richards, 
and Hannah Tuttle! The girls and their     families were invited to 
an award ceremony at the Charlotte County Administration Build-
ing to receive their prize money and certificates, and to enjoy 
some refreshments. 
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The Fifth grade students in      
Mrs. Eyrich’s, Mrs. Shipley’s, Mrs. 
Manomat’s, and Mrs. Carroll’s 
fifth grade classes were given    
the task of creating an original  
invention to solve a problem that 
they have in their everyday lives. 
They had from February 1st     
until March 8th to create their 
inventions. They also created 
backboards and/or power point 
presentations to name their     
invention, list the materials used, 
explain the building process, and 
describe the problem that the 
invention solves. They opened up 
Their classrooms to share our     
inventions with the school on 
March 12, and many classes and 
adults were impressed by the   
creativity of our students. 

Students in Mrs. Clow's class 
designed their own t-shirts for 
color wars. They wrote titles of 
their favorite books, names of 
favorite authors, and names of 
favorite book characters.   

AR  
T-Shirts 

Dousing 
Day 

Mrs. Buck’s  

First Grade 

Mrs. Schmidt’s  

Third Grade 

Miss Flo Hunter's 4th grade   
classes doused her at the Read-
ing Zone for winning highest AR 
points in 4th grade.   

4th Grade 
Congratulations to these classes!  
All of their students have earned 
their AR T-Shirts.  First graders 
needed to earn a total of 20 
points and third grade needs to 
earn a total of 60 points. 

Mrs. Buck’s students doused her 
at the Reading Zone for earning 
the highest AR points in First 
Grade. 
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The Third Graders had a rare opportunity in March.  
They not only went to the symphony, but they 
were able to perform with the symphony!!!  What 
an amazing treat that was!!! 
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In student-led conferencing as students prepare 
to conference with their parents they engage in a 
self reflection process about their achievement 
and future goals. Parent Role: Parents become 
partners in learning when students lead 
a conference. ... The parents role is to listen.  
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Field day 

Ms. Bunnell’s class 
used high energy 
and teamwork to 
earned first place 
at fourth grade 
field day.  

Third graders had a lot 
of fun on field day. They 
competed in teams to 
win points for their 
class. Students had       
to work together, use 
coordination, speed, 
agility, and strength to 
complete activities.    
Pictured is Mrs. Clow's 
class.  
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Kindergarten  
Round-Up 

 

 
For parents of children who will be five (5) 

on or before September 1, 2019 

 
Liberty Elementary School 

April 8 - 12, 2019 
8:30 a.m.—2:00 p.m. 

 
 
Please bring the following information with you: 

 

 Proof of date of birth - see back of flyer  
 Proof of immunizations - see back of flyer 

with required immunizations for kindergarten 

 Proof of physical exam - see back of flyer 
 Proof of residency - see back of flyer 

      
 

If you have any questions please call the school office at 255-7515. 
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To log into CLASSLINK at home:
1. Go to the LES homepage. 

http://www.edline.net/pages/_Liberty_ES
2. Click on shortcuts 
3. Click on Classlink
4. Enter username and password.

username __________________

password  __________________

iReady is a computer based program that provides both 

assessment and practice for math and reading. The goal for all 

students is to make one year’s growth in both areas and score in the 

proficient range for their grade level. 

After the assessment, students are placed in an individualized 

instructional path for each of these areas. These practice lessons 

align to our classroom materials and enhance the student learning 

experience. We encourage each student to “STRIVE for 45” by 

completing 45 minutes in their reading path and 45 minutes in their 

math path per week. We ask that your student completes lessons at 

home to reach this goal. Continue to check your child’s progress on 

their log in screen and encourage them to pass all lessons with a 75% 

or better. iReady can be accessed through Classlink. 

All of our online programs can be accessed through 
our county CLASSLINK portal. Once students are 
logged into their Classlink account, all of their 

websites will be available as icons. 
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Accelerated Reader is a program that allows students 

to earn points for reading and comprehending books.  

In order to earn points, a student needs to read a book 

and understand what the book was about.  Then log 

on to AR using the account provided by their teacher, to take a quiz on the 

book.  Most picture books have 5 questions, and most chapter books have 

10 questions.  If the student receives a 100% they will earn full points for the 

book, however if they receive less than a 100% they will receive a portion of 

the points.  Most picture books are worth 0.5 points and chapter books vary 

in point value based on difficulty.  Quizzes can only be taken at school 

during school hours, but we encourage students to read their AR books at 

home. Kindergarten students will begin taking AR quizzes when they master 

100 sight words.  You can find out if a book has an AR quiz by visiting 

www.arbookfind.com.

So how can students celebrate these points?

Each grade level has a point goal to reach by the end of the school year.  If 

they reach that goal, they will earn an AR t-shirt and an ice cream party.  

As students earn points, they will have opportunities throughout the year to 

purchase items at the AR store using their points.  

Reflex helps students of all levels to develop fluency with their basic facts in 

addition, subtraction, multiplication and division.  Math fact fluency is the 

quick and effortless (automatic) recall of basic math facts.  This makes 

learning new math skills much more attainable for students.

Students can earn a Movie and Popcorn party twice a year if they achieve 

and maintain 100% fact fluency on Reflex.  Students login and practice math 

facts through colorful interactive video games.  Once they have answered 

enough facts correctly for the day, they will earn a green light.  This should 

be done at least 3 days per week.  


